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                                              MEDIA RELEASE 
 
27 January 2019 
 
Fake Social media account not of the Premier 
 
The Office of the Premier of Limpopo wishes to warn all those who have 
accepted friendship from a Facebook account with a background picture of the 
ANC and a portrait picture of the Premier with the President that they have 
been duped. 
 
The account shows about 218 friends, mostly young kids and may have been 
operating between 2018 and now. 
 
Please ignore any request for money or any other favours from the “so called 
Chupu Mathabatha” person.  Anyone who may have been coerced into 
depositing moneys or any other favours should immediately report such 
activities to the relevant law enforcement agencies with immediate effect. 
 
The fake account has since been reported to the Facebook Company.  
 
Issued by the Office of the Premier 
 
Media Contact: Kenny Mathivha (Spokesperson) 
                          0769619655 


